Clubs of the Montgomery County High School will hold their regular semimonthly meetings Tuesday.

April 2, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

The Pinedale Civic Club held its annual birthday party Tuesday at Pinedale Chapel, with 22 members and 10 visitors present. Preceding the program, a short business session was held, in which these officers were elected: Mrs. James McInnis, president; Mrs. James Stoner, first vice-president; Mrs. Cecil Eagerton Jr. second vice- president; Mrs. W.H. Baltzer, secretary; Mrs. C.O. Jones treasurer with Mrs. McInnis presiding, a group of readings was given by Miss Evelyn Roton, of Montgomery and two contests were held, winners being Miss Roton and Mrs. Bertie Milligan. Special quests were Mrs. Ellen S. Goodman. Mrs. Milligan, and Miss Roton, of Montgomery; Mrs. R.W. Erka, of Snowdoun; Mrs. Hall, of Kentucky; Mrs. Sorrell, Mrs. Sorrell, Mrs. Sullivan, and Misses Katherine Davis, Edna Sullivan, and Mary Alice Boland of Pinedale. A birthday cake in black and gold, the club colors, formed the centerpiece of the tea table, where Mrs. C. O. Jones presided assisted by Misses Davis Boland and Sullivan. Easter decorations were used.

The Ramer Baptist W.M.S. will hold its monthly Royal Service meeting Tuesday afternoon with Mrs. J.E. Morriss presiding.

The annual barbeque supper of the Ramer Chapter, F.F. A. will be held at the Montgomery County High School Friday.

The Round Table Club of Grady will hold a meeting April 11 at the home of Mrs. Lillie Garner. Roll call will be answered with an incident of the Confederacy Mrs. C.E. Mills will give a paper on Patriotic Women of Montgomery. During the Confederate Period," and Mrs. C.D. Keener, will make a talk on "Historic Churches of Montgomery."

The Pinedale Civic Club held its annual Husbands' Night Saturday night at the school auditorium, entertaining with a banquet. Mrs. Roy Supple was toastmistresses and toasts were given by the members. Decorations were in the St. Patrick motif. A spelling bee concluded the program. About 50 attended the banquet.

The Mt. Zion B.Y.P.U. held its monthly social meeting Wednesday night at the home of Mrs. Arthur Gibson. Plans were made for an egg plant Easter Sunday at the home of Mrs. George Macon.

These officers have been elected by the Chesser Community Club. Miss Helen Amason, president, Mrs. George Macon vice-president, Miss Erlene Paulk, secretary.

The final leadership school for home demonstration club directors of the county will be held Monday, at 10am at the Administration Building of the Department of Education. Julian Brown, horticulturist of the Alabama Extension Service, will give a lesson in gardening. Plans will also be completed for the vegetable exhibit to be sponsored by the school the first week in June.

The Music Study Club of LaPine will sponsor a benefit program and square dance during April to make funds for the general expenses of the club.

An operetta was presented at Montgomery County High School Friday night with the following pupils taking part Blanche Taylor, Isabel Fry, Frances Sullivan, Minouise Thompson, Carolyn Collier, Jimmie Houlton, Deryl Carter, Evelyn Brady, John Taylor, Mildred Trotter. A chorus was composed of Loris McLeod, Jessie Gibson, Beatrice Hicks, Elizabeth Carter, Evelyn Smilie, Vivian Morse, Martha Mae Gardner and Eunice Carr, Miss Hermoine Little was director.

A one-act play" Marrying Off Father," was presented at Montgomery County High School Friday with the following cast Koadra Robinson, Frances Howard Sullivan, Henry McNeil, John Taylor, Ethel Porter and Theo Martin. A faculty student basketball game will follow the play.

A benefit program will be given by the P.T.A. of Grady School at the April meeting under the direction of the faculty members. Both the primary and elementary grades and the young people of the town will contribute to the program.

Judge Grover C. Hall candidate for probate judge will speak to the voters at LaPine Tuesday night in the school auditorium. Judge Hall a speech at Grady postponed from the last Friday because of illness will be given this week, the date to be announced.

The Y.W.A. of the Ramer Baptist Church will hold its monthly meeting Wednesday afternoon with Miss Helen Thompson directing Officers of this organization are: Edna Connelly president, Mrs. Asa Lee Carter, vice president; Bernice Dillard, secretary, Frances Rushton, treasure.

The April meeting of the Smilietown Community Club will be held with Mrs. C Jackson, Mrs. Morris Wingard and Mars M. B. Wingard hostesses. Roll call will be answered with a name of a famous musician.

May Day exercises will be held at the county high school on May 4 under the direction of Miss Aseneth Rawlinson Candidates of Queen of the May are Estelle Stephens, representing the 10th grade; Sara Webster, representing the 11th grade Khadra Robinson, representing the 12th grade. The contest will close Monday afternoon.

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent will have the following itinerary this week; Monday, leadership school; Tuesday, Pike Road Junior and Senior 4-H Clubs Wednesday Ramer senior and elementary 4-H Clubs; Thursday, Catoma 4-H Club; Friday Pintlala 4-T Club, Saturday, office and curb market.

April 8, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

The Methodist Women's Missionary Society of Ramer will meet Tuesday at 3:15 pm at the home of Mrs. N. Trotter joint hostesses. Mrs. J.C. Sellers will be program leader and Mrs. N. J. Cowles will direct a musical program. The theme of the meetings will be "Missionary Schools in Brazil." Mrs. C. E. Rushing and Will Wingard will take part on the program. The first business session of the second quarter will be held prior to the mission program.

The Women's Club of Snowdoun sponsored a dance at the clubhouse Friday night. Proceeds were applied to the fund for the purchase of furniture for the clubhouse.

A terracing campaign sponsored by the Ramer F.F.A chapter has been brought to a close until next Fall. A goal of 1,000 acres was set at the beginning of the year and up to date. 858 acres have been terraced through the cooperation of the members and the vocational agriculture teacher, Prof.J E. Morriss.

The Pinedale Civic Club will meet on Tuesday afternoon with Mrs. Boland hostess. The final lesson in the garden series will be given by the club directors. Roll call will be responded to with "My Part in Farm-House Living."

The Grady Round Table Club will meet Wednesday afternoon with Mrs. Lillie Garner. A program on the Confederacy will be given Mrs. C. D. Keener will preside.

The monthly social meeting of principal of Montgomery County schools will be held Friday night at Ramer with members of the Board of Education as special guests of the Ramer faculty.

The Farm-Home Living extension course for Montgomery County home demonstration clubs was completed on Monday when the final lesson in gardening was given by Julian Brown of Auburn. Previous lessons included one in home dry cleaning by Miss Dorothy Dean of Auburn one in Christmas ideas by Miss Dean; one in storage of vegetables by Mr. Brown, and four orchard and garden lessons by Mr. Brown. The following leaders attended the meeting Monday Mrs. J.E. Morriss, Mrs. J.W. Sellers, Mrs. N. Trotter, Mrs. Allen Thomas, Mrs. H.C. Gardner, Mrs. James Kirksey, Mrs. Will Guy, Mr. Sam Guy, Mrs. Norben Brady, Mrs. J.H. Smith, Mrs. J.P. Curry, Mrs. Urquhart, Mrs. Whittle, Mrs. Edward Young, Mrs. Jerry Boyd, Mrs. Ed Davis, Miss Julia Huggins, Mrs. Tom McLendon, Mrs. Graham, Mrs. Maggie Bailey. Full reports on all results from the eight lessons will be given at the council rally in July at Pike Road.

The Snowdoun Woman's Club will hold regular farm lesson on Wednesday afternoon when Mrs. J.C. Masson will be hostess. Roll call will be answered with current events.

The Ramer Civic Club held its monthly meeting at the home of Mrs. J.C. Sellers last week with the Mrs. J.W. Sellers as joint hostess. Following roll call which was responded to with brief sketches of Alabama artists a business lesson was held in which the following officers were elected: Mrs. J.W. Sellers, president; Mrs. J.H. Conally, vice president; Mrs. M.C. Story, secretary; Miss Mayme Carter, treasure; Mrs. P. H. Harris, parliamentarian; Mrs. Frank Stephens, historian. Plans were also made for a "vanishing tea," to make money for a club swimming pool. Mrs. J.E. Morriss was appointed chairman of the committee, with Mrs. Julia Carter, Mrs. A.D. Cowles and Mrs. D.E. Collier, members. The farm lesson in gardening was given by Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county agent. Refreshments in the Easter motif were served.

The Ramer Baptist W.M.S. held its monthly Royal Service meeting on Wednesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. T. W. Collier, with Miss Mayme Carter joint hostess. Mrs. W.V. Neville was leader, and the following took part on the program: Mrs. J.H. Conally, Mrs. G.L. Cherry, Mrs. A.L. Carter, Mrs. J.E. Morriss, Mrs. Lily Brooks and Miss Maud Hobble. The secretary reports that an Easter box had been sent the orphanage.

The dramatic club of Montgomery County High School met Wednesday with Minouise Thompson presiding. Mary Wilson gave a talk on the "The Theater of Today," and Miss Thompson gave a paper on "Writing One-Act Plays."

The LaPine Civic Club will hold its monthly meeting with Mrs. Glenn Bradley and Mrs. Early Sexton joint hostesses. The final lesson in the garden series will be given.

Quarterly conference will be held at Hill's Chapel April 21.

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent, will have the following itinerary this week: Monday, office; Tuesday, Pinedale Women's Club; Wednesday, Snowdoun Woman's Club; Thursday, Sellers Civic Club; Friday, special work; Saturday, office and curb market.

Through a cooperative buying and selling organization, members of the F.F.A. club at Ramer are now offering tomato and potato plants from their own hotbeds for sale. They expect to sell at least 200,000 plants to farmers of the Ramer territory during the Spring months at minimum prices. Money made from these sales will be applied to a fund being started for the purchase of power drawn lawn mower for the County High School.

April 16, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

The monthly meeting of the Pike Road Parent-Teacher Association will be held Monday at 7:30 pm at the school. Election of the officers will feature the business meeting prior to the following program, which will be given with Miss Margaret Gorrie in charge. "Making the Best of Rainy Days with an Illustration of Lazy Jack," Miss Grace Lide and elementary pupil; "What to Know about Vitamins," Miss Verabel Johnson and pupils. "The Child's Religion," Mildred Brown Davis and Marion Cox address "Our School System," Supt W. R. Harrison. A special feature will be Miss Virginia Baldwin district winner in the Birmingham News oratorical contest in aberration on "Thomas Jefferson the Exponent of Democracy. Refreshments will be served by the school faculty.

The LaPine Music Study Club will hold its monthly meeting Wednesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. L.H. Hudson Joint hostesses will be Mrs. Arden Bradley, Mrs. Lester Mapes and Mrs. Nina King Naftel.

The LeGrand Community Club will meet Friday afternoon with Mrs. Agnes Fry hostess. Response to roll call will be made with current events. A lesson in gardening will be given by the county agent.

The Smilietown Community Club will meet Thursday afternoon with Mrs. W.C. Jackson, Mrs. Morriss Wingard and Mrs. M.B. Wingard hostesses. The club directors will give the extension lesson short discussions of famous musicians will be made in answer to roll call.

Quarterly reports from the churches of the Ramer Methodist charge will be heard Saturday at Hill's Chapel. The Rev. Fletcher McLeod of Troy, president elder, will deliver a sermon at 11am and the business session will convene at 2pm. Dinner will be served by the church members. Representatives are expected to attend from Orion Ramer Rehoboth and Pine Level.

First place in a judging contest in clothing conducting by the Pintlala Junior 4-H Club was won by Eleanor Chestnutt. Miss Chestnutt also won first place in a judging contest held by the club during the first semester of school.

Approximately 25 Montgomery County School will hold their semi-monthly meeting Tuesday.

The Grady Parent-Teacher Association will meet Thursday night at the school. A benefit program will be presented under the direction of faculty members.

A pantomime "Farmers Call the Doctor," illustrating the assistance being given the farmer by the Federal Government was presented recently by the P.F.A. Club at Montgomery County High School at the chapel hour. In the cast were Ray Ellison, Pascal Hicks, Lamar Smilie, J.T. House, Arden Bradley Jr., Joe A. Norman, Alex Chesnutt, William Paulk, George Gunter Williams, James H. Sellers, Billy Guy, Whitt Athey Jr., Richard Watson, James Brady, Thomas Marin and Clarence Gibson.

The Pike Road Woman's Club will hold its monthly meeting Wednesday afternoon with Mrs. Varney, Gerald and Mrs. Joe Thomasson hostesses. The club leaders will present the monthly extension lesson. Roll call will be responded to with a composer name and work.

The LaPine Civic Club will meet Tuesday afternoon with Mrs. Glenn Bradley and Mrs. Early Sexton hostesses. Short sketches of Alabama musicians will be given in answer to roll call. The final lesson in the gardening series will be given by the county agent.

Final examination for the graduating class of Montgomery County High School are announcing for June 1 by Prof. P.H. Harris, principal. Examinations for all other classes will be held June 7. Commencement exercises will be on the night of June 6 and class night exercises on June 5. The session will close June 8.

The Pine Level Baptist Woman's Missionary Society held its monthly meeting Tuesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. W.L. Smilie with Miss Ruby Smilie assistant hostess.

Practice has begun at Pine Level Junior High School for the annual May Day festival which will be held the first week in May.

April 23, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

Ramer, ALA, April 22- (Special)- Announcement was received here today from Auburn of the selection of Miss Frances Howard Sullivan, senior in Montgomery County High School, as a representative from Alabama to the eighth National 4-H Camp in Washington, D.C., June 14-20.

The selection of Miss Sullivan for this honor is a tribute to distinct qualities of leadership and community service shown by her during six years of 4-H Club work.

Two boys and two girls from each state will be selected to attend the national camp, which is held each year under the auspices of the Unites States Department of Agriculture Building, where tents are pitched for the young people during their visit to the nation's capital.

Miss Sullivan is president of the Ramer senior 4-H Club an office which she has held for three consecutive years. She is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Howard H. Sullivan of the Smilietown community.

Other honors that have come to Miss Sullivan during her senior year in high school are the office of secretary of her class, president of the senior girl's glee club and salutation of the class, the last honor being given on her scholarship record.

In athletics, she won a trip to Montevallo and has been awarded both a school and state letter.

In 1933, Miss Sullivan was selected as the best all-round 4-H girl in Montgomery County which won her a trip to Auburn to the State Short Course. While there she and another club girl gave a demonstration in furnishing a girl's bedroom which was attended by the girls club assembled from the entire State. She also presided at the annual 4-Club rally last May an honor converted by every club girl in the county.

Miss Sullivan is interested in all phases of her 4-H Club work but especially does she like cooking. Each Summer she has canned her 4-H quota and also assisted her mother with the family canning budget. She has interested herself in teaching the negroes on her fathers place how to can. She makes cakes and sells them during Summer, and uses the proceeds to help with the purchase of her school clothes, books, and other supplies.

In speaking of her work, Miss Sullivan says: "4-H work has taught me through experience, the art of making my own clothes of food preservation and of home management. When I first began 4-H work, I was afraid to try things out." I had little experience in the practical things of life. But after six years of this work I have come to realize that the only way to learn things successfully through experience. In 4-H work I have had to do things and have them criticized and approved. Trial and demonstration have been the watch word of my project work. Errors have been many but I have struggled to make the best better. 4-H Club work has the many teachers of my high school career. May this work continue to be recognized for its great ability as a teacher and director."

When announcement was received by Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county director of 4-H work of the selection of Miss Sullivan for the National Camp Mrs. Thorington stated: "Early in her club work, Frances Howard began showing signs of leadership and the place she holds among her fellow club members as acknowledged leader has been demonstrated by her election of vice-president in her third year and president for the past three years. Not only is her own club work outstanding and her demonstrations to keep the work of her whole club on a high plane. One might say that respect and love for extension work born in her, for her older sister was a demonstration agent in the days which marked the early struggles of this work in Alabama."

Three other Montgomery County girls have been chosen to represent Alabama at the National Camp since its inauguration eight years ago. They were: Betty Raoul, of Pike Road, who immediately after camp, went to relative in Charlotte N.C. and obtained a position in the office of one of the large mills there; Lizzie Mae Dees, of Pike Road, who afterwards worked in the office of the Alabama Extension Service in Auburn, and later in the State Department of Education; and Louise Smilie of Smilietown, who thought her excellent record as a 4-H girl, won the International Harvester Company cash scholarship prize of \$500 and is now in her junior year at Alabama Polytechnic Institute.

May 6, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

The annual girls' 4-H rally for Montgomery County clubs will be held Saturday, May 19 at Oak Park. Frances Howard Sullivan, president of the Ramer Senior Club and one of the State representatives to the National 4-H camp in Washington will preside. The county achievement shield awarded annually to that club which has made the best record during the year will be presented the winner by Mrs. J Sellers Davis president of the Montgomery County Council of Home Demonstration Clubs. Winners of the trips to Auburn to the State Short Course in August will also be announced each club being allowed a free trip for one member.

National Music Week will be observed by the LaPine Music Study Club on Mother's Day at the Baptist Church when a special program will be given at 8pm under the direction of Mrs. Lyman Bradley.

The LaPine Methodist W.M.S. will meet Monday at 3:30 pm at the home of Mrs. Arden Bradley with Mrs. Esther Webster joint hostess.

Plans have been perfected and practice begun on a public program to be given by the LaPine Music Study Club the latter part of May at the school auditorium Miss Annie Lou Spear, Mrs. A.E. Bradley, Mrs. Glenn Bradley and Mrs. J.S. Landon are the committee in charge. The program will be in the nature of an old-fashioned concert featuring songs of long ago and those of today. The public is invited.

The LaPine Parent-Teacher Association met Wednesday with Mrs. J.S. Landon hostess and Mrs. Davis and Mrs. Frank Crowell joint hostesses. Appearing on the program was Mrs. Myrtle Webster, Mrs. Leon Champion who gave a violin number and Mrs. Arden Bradley pianist. During a business session election of officers was held with results as follows president, Mrs. Nina Naftel vice president, Mrs. Van B. Morgan secretary, Mrs. Myrtle Webster treasure Miss Bessie Gauntt. An ice course was served.

The Ramer Science Club held a meeting Wednesday Dewitt Keener led a discussion on "The First Rocket Mall" Ray Powell gave a talk on "How Photographs May Make A Man Invisible." A general discussion on the Age of Steel completed the program. A discussion was held on the importance of joining the Junior League of Service.

The dramatic club of Montgomery County High School met Wednesday which the program consisted of a play Hush She's A Man read by Blanche Taylor. Communities were appointed to make plans for the picnic to be given for the Seniors of the club.

The Ramer Taste and Basle Club held a social meeting May (date missing) the time being devoted to games and contests. Refreshments were served by Elmer Porter, Nettie Hubbard and Frances Rusbton.

After meeting of the Ramer Chapter F.F.A. a report was given by Paul Boyd on the recent barbecue supper. W.H.A. Almay Jr. gave a report of what every F.F.A member should know and do. Gilmer Smilie reported on the value of testing seed corn. The need of planting good seed cotton was explained by Windom Parker. William Paulk explained the benefits to be derived from reducing the cotton crop.

The Round Table of Grady held a benefit entertainment Thursday night when \$11 was cleared for the park fund Mrs. L. Anderson assisted by members of the faculty directed the games and contests. The grand prize a lamp donated by the National Furniture Stores was won by Dr. W.K. Naftel of LaPine. Among the other prizes were L. Anderson, Maxine Wingard, Bose Wingard, Jimmie Rollo, Georgia Collier and Elizabeth Wilson. These prizes were donated by Montgomery and local firms as follows: Montgomery Fair, Ashurst Drug Company, Loeb Hardware Company, Teague Hardware Company, Barnett Hardware Company, Woolworth Kress Parts Service Corporation, C.D. Keener and T. S. Skipper.

The regular meeting of the Grady Round Table Club was held Wednesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. J.L. Tucker when a Mother's Day program was held. Roll call was answered with a tribute to mother. Mrs. G.L. Harris told the story of Mother's Day and Mrs. G.B. Tucker gave a reading "Tribute to Motherhood." Visitors were Mrs. Georgia Garner of Webster Fla., Mrs. J.W. Athey, Mrs. J.C. Gregory and Mrs. Joe Hall.

Stones Civic Club held its monthly meeting Friday afternoon at the home of Mrs. J.C. Young on the Old Selma Road. Snapdragons were used in decorations in the living rooms where the program was held. Mrs. Mamie Thorington gave a regular extension lesson, discussing the methods of seed selection and Fall and Winter gardens. Salad plates decorated with sprays of pink blossoms were served.

Officers were elected as follows by the Pintlala Community Club Thursday at a meeting held at the home of Mrs. Fanny Hodges. President Miss Emelyn Reddoch, vice president Miss Lula Mae Mossley, secretary- treasurer Mrs. Fanny Hodges, parliamentarian Miss Corrie Frances Garrett, historian Mrs. Frank Shackelford. Club directors will be appointed later by the president.

Members of the graduating class of church. A study of missionary work in Brazil was made

The Pine Level Baptist W.M.S. will meet Wednesday after the second Sunday in May at the home of Mrs. J.M. Townsend, president when faculty members and members of the Methodist W.M.S. will be honor quests.

A dance revue by the pupils of Mrs. Richard Goodwyn will be given at Pine Level on June 1.

The Snowdoun Woman's Club will meet Wednesday afternoon Mrs. W.P. Shepherd will be hostess and Mrs. J.P. Curry director.

The annual cemetery cleaning will be held at Ramer Thursday. Families who are interested in this burial ground are asked to make this a day of homecoming and to assist with the beautification of the cemetery.

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstrations agent, will have the following itinerary this week: Monday, office; Tuesday, special work; Wednesday, Snowdoun Women's Club; Thursday, Sellers Civic Club; Friday, special work; Saturday, office and curb market.

May 14, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

Diplomas and certificates will be issued to approximately 200 girls members of 4-H clubs of this county on Saturday at the annual rally at Oak Park. These awards will be made for the completion of the required work in the respective course followed by the club members a certificate being given for the completion of one year's work and a diploma for the completion of four ears. Miss Frances Howard Sullivan of Smilietown achievement girl of the county will preside. Mrs. J.S. Davis president of the Montgomery County Council of Home Demonstration Clubs will present the achievement shield given annually to that club with the highest achievement record. Winners of trips to Auburn to the State Short Course in August will also be announced.

The Grady Round Table Club will hold a program in observance of National Memorial Day at the home of Mrs. Archie Bigger on May 23. Mrs. J.L. Tucker will make a talk on the origin of Memorial Day and Mrs. M.M. Tucker will read a poem "The Blue and Gray." Pleasant memories of childhood will be given in response to roll call.

Members of the faculty of Pine Level School were entertained on Thursday night at dinner and bridge by Mr. and Sanderson Benbow. Faculty members are Prof. Walter McKee, Miss Elizabeth Mayes, Miss Margaret Huey, Miss Ruby Smilie, Mrs. Morris Wingard and Mrs. J.C. Money.

In observance of National Music Week a group of singers from the LaPine Music Study Club gave a program at the chapel hour at Crenshaw County High School at Highland Home Wednesday.

Four 4-H clubs of the county are making a special study of food preservation methods this month.

June 8 has been set for the closing date of all senior high schools of the county. Junior high schools and elementary schools will close June 5. There are 16 prospective graduates at Pike Road Senior High School and 31 of Ramer.

Among the social affairs planned in honor of the graduating class of Montgomery County High School is a picnic to be given by the Ramer dramatic club for the seniors in the club.

The Pike Road Woman's Club will meet Wednesday afternoon with Mrs. H.J. Sullivan and Mrs. E.H. Carter hostesses. A program on inventions will be given the principal talk to be by Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington whose subject will be "New Labor-Saving Devices for the County Home and Garden." Roll call will be answered with the name of an outstanding Southern woman and a brief discussion of her work.

The LaPine Civic Club will meet Tuesday afternoon with Mrs. Lester Mapes, Mrs. H.B. King and Mrs. Manford McRee, hostesses. Mrs. McRee will be program director, and the theme of the meeting will be "Mother."

The LeGrand Community Club will meet Friday afternoon with Mrs. Jessie Reynolds hostess. A program on poultry will be given. Roll call will be answered with current events.

The Smilietown Community Club will meet Thursday afternoon with Mrs. I.C. Curry Miss Margaret Smilie, Mrs. A.J. Smilie and Mrs. Gillis Smilie, hostesses. Mrs. Mamie Thorington will be director of a program on "Mother." Roll call will be answered with a discussion of famous mothers.

Pupils of the special vocational school of Pine Level will hold a picnic Friday. In the class are Mrs. Ed McMoy, Mrs. J.A. Rhodes, Mrs. John Rhodes, Mrs. Jim Johnson, Mrs. Enoch Johnson, Mrs. R.T. Alford, Mrs. Eula Dees, Mrs. Mary Downing, Mrs. Gershon Dees. Members of the school, according to the teacher Mrs. Martha Broach Benbow, have just completed a course in making rag rugs and window shades from sacks and they are now planning to take up making of fire screens. The school has been in process since Nov 20.

The monthly Royal Service meeting of the Ramer Baptist W.M.S. was held Monday at the home of Mrs. M.B. Rushton. Mrs. G.H. Walker of Loachapoka conducted the devotional service. Mrs. J.E. Morriss presided.

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstrator agent, will have the following itinerary this week: Monday, office; Tuesday, LaPine Civic Club; Wednesday, Pike Road Women's Club; Thursday, forenoon, Pine Level 4-H Club afternoon, Smilietown Community Club Friday, LeGrand Community Club; Saturday, office and curb market.

Dancing pupils of Mrs. Jean Goodwyn at Pine Level are practicing for a revue which will be held early in June.

Annual clean-up day was held recently at Pine Level Baptist Church when the floors were painted and new curtains hung.

Bleachers for seating 500 people have been completed at Collier Bowl athletic field in Montgomery County High School. Material was purchased by the F.F.A. Club, which funds made from a box supper and popularity contest.

May 21, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

The Pike Road Parent-Teacher Association will hold its final meeting Monday night, when officers will be installed as follows. President, Mrs. George Wright, vice-president, Mrs. R.F. Baldwin, secretary, Mrs. Eugene Bolling; treasure, J.S. Davis, Dr. Orin Johnson will serve as installing officer. Preceding the installation, an address will be given by Judge John B. Scott, who will be introduced by Hon. Charles Pinkston, and Mrs. George Dosier will give a report on the recent State P.T.A. Congress, which she attended as representative from the Pike Road organization. A short business session will also be held.

The commencement calendar of Pike Road High School is announced as follows by Prof. E.F. Harlin, principal, Friday night, June 1, senior class play, Sunday, June 3, at 3pm, sermon by Rev. Don E. Marietta. Thursday night, June 7, class night exercises. Friday night, June 8 graduation exercises. Marlon Rushton, Montgomery attorney, will deliver diplomas to the following graduates: Clemmie Carter, Anna Myrtle Dees, Dora Lee Hall, Louise Pharr, Annie B. Polke, Kathryn Pugh, Vida Mae Winfield, Walter Dekle, Joseph Dozier, Clement Gowan, George Mathews, Billy McNeil, Earl McNeil, George Haigler, Billie Stowers, Jeptha Davis.

The Round Table Club of Grady will meet Wednesday afternoon with Mrs. A. L. Bigger as hostess. A program on Memorial Day will be given.

The Ramer Civic Club will meet Tuesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. A.D. Cowles. Mrs. J.H. Milligan and Mrs. W.D. Smith will be joint assistant hostesses. Mrs. Charles B. Kennamer, of Montgomery, will address the club, her subject being "Mother." Roll call will be answered with the name of famous mothers.

The LaPine Civic Club met Tuesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. H.B. King who was assisted in entertaining by her daughter Mrs. Nina Naftel. After the usual business session, a novel Mother's Day program was held. Dr. J. L. Bowman, city and county health officer, was quest speaker, addressing the members on the care of the expectant mother and its meaning in the life of mother and child. About 25 members were present.

The LeGrand Community Club met Friday afternoon at the home of Mrs. Jessie Reynolds. Roll call was answered with current events. A short talk was given by Mrs. Mamie Thorington on "Whistler's Mother" after which Lem A. Edmonson; county farm agent gave a talk on poultry.

Ramer Junior 4-H Club met Tuesday. A food preservation program was given under the direction of the county agent who gave full directions for Summer work in canning and issued food preservation booklets. A similar program was given at the Ramer Grammar School 4-H Club.

The Pine Level 4-H Club met Thursday morning. A judging contest in biscuits was held each member entering biscuits of her own baking. Plans for Summer club work in food preservation were outlined by the county agent, who supervises the club work.

The Pike Road Woman's Club met Wednesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. Hobdy Carter in monthly session. Roll call was answered with brief reports on famous mothers. The feature of the program was a talk on "Famous Women" By Mrs. Marie Bankhead Owen of the State department of archives and history. Mrs. Horace Sullivan, program director, presented Mrs. Mamie Thorington county agent, who introduced Mrs. Owen. Flowers grown in the hostesses gardens made effective decorations. Ice cream and cake were served.

The Pintlala Community Club will meet Thursday afternoon. Miss Emelyn Reddoch will direct a program on "Mothers Day," which will be prepared by the following committee: Mrs. J.T. Chesnutt, chairman: Mrs. J.A. Reddoch, Miss Corrie Frances Garrett and Miss Reddoch.

The Stones Civic Club will meet Friday afternoon when a program on community service will be given. Roll call will be answered with "A Community Service I Have Rendered."

The Ramer Taste and Baste Club met May 15. The meeting was a social one. The program consisted of interesting games and impromptu stunts.

The Montgomery County High School Science Club met Tuesday. The program was "Robert Sleuth Gets His Man." Ray Powell. John Ramsey Story was appointed to conduct the program of the next meeting.

The Physical Education Club of Montgomery County High School met Tuesday when a miscellaneous program was given by Frances Howard Sullivan, Myrtle House, Jimmie Houlton, Julia Davis, Martha Mae Gardner and Jessie Gibson. Several committees were appointed by the president.

At the monthly meeting of the Ramer Dramatic Club held Tuesday plans were completed for a picnic to be given for seniors on June 4. The following committees were appointed: Refreshments, Dorothy McCall, Bannie Dillard, Nell Rowe; arrangements, Carolyn Collier, Sara Webster, Sam Robinson. At the conclusion of the business meeting a one-act play "Friday for Luck" was read by Jessie Dell Smilie.

The annual homecoming held at Fairview on Mother's Day assembled the following visitors in addition to a number of residents of LaPine and Bradleyton.

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Bradley, Durham Bradley of Birmingham, Mrs. W. G. Stough, Mrs. Ethel Carter and children of Bessemer, Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Gilbert, Mr. and Mrs. J.H. Raley, Mr. and Mrs. Willard Newsome, Miss Ila Mae Raley, Mr. and Mrs. E.J. Duke of Montgomery, Mr. and Mrs. J.P. Brock of Troy, Mr. and Mrs. Morgan Tucker and Ben Tucker, of Rutledge, Mr. and Mrs. Jim Tucker of Honoraville.

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent, will have the following itinerary this week, Monday conference with directors of relief on a canning program for the county; Tuesday, Ramer Civic Club; Wednesday, Chesser Community Club; Thursday, Pintlala Civic Club, Friday, Stones Civic Club.

May 27, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

Mrs. W.D. Durden, of the Dubin community has made a patchwork quilt from 400 smoking tobacco sacks. Her husband smoked that many sacks of tobacco in 1933.

Smilietown Community, with a record for winners, has outstripped all former records. Frances Howard Sullivan, member of the graduating class of the Montgomery County High School, president of the Senior Glee Club, president of the senior 4-H Club, secretary of the graduating class and salutation, has been chosen achievement girl in 4-H work in this county and added to her honors by being chosen representative from this State to the National 4-H camp in Washington, D.C. Her 4-H club also was chosen to receive the achievement shield and Miss Sullivan as achievement girl, will be given a trip to the State Short Course at Auburn.

W.D. Smilie, president of the Ramer Chapter Future Farmers of Alabama and winner in an essay contest conducted at Auburn last Summer, has won the loving cup given annually to the F.F.A. member judged the best all-round boy.

Minouise Thompson, also a member of the graduating class of Montgomery County High School, is president of the school dramatic club, poet of the class and has an enviable scholarship record.

Seals Menefee, another member of the graduating class, was the winner of the State prize in a recent essay contest for members of the Future Farmers of Alabama, and also winner in a local oratorical contest for F.F.A. members both sponsored by the Educational Bureau of the Chilean Nitrate Corporation.

Jessie Dell Smilie, a member of the Senior Two Class of Montgomery Country High School, was chosen representative from the Senior 4-H Club of Ramer for a trip to Auburn to the State Short Course.

Members of the Grady Round Table Club will be entertained at a luncheon at the home of Mrs. E.E. Dryden at 1:30 pm June 6.

Members of the Junior Three Class of Montgomery County High School were entertained at a picnic at Landers Lake at Highland Home on Friday night, members of the Junior Two Class being hosts.

The Ramer Sunbeams met Tuesday afternoon at the Baptist Church under the direction of Mrs. G.L. Cherry.

The Junior Three Class of the Pine Level School presented its annual play at the school Thursday night. The presentation was "Hero is as Hero Does," and Mrs. Susie Thomasson Wingard was director.

A dance revue will be given at the Pine Level School Thursday night by the pupils of Mrs. Jean Goodwyn.

Members of the Neugent family of the Dublin Community held a reunion Sunday when the following gathered at the home of Mr. and Mrs. R.L. Rials, Miss Mary Neugent, Miss Cora Neugent of Montgomery, Miss Clodine Neugent of Dosier, Mr. and Mrs. R.L. Rials, Cora Neugent and children, R.L. Jr., Mary Alice, Lucile and Newton, Mrs. Queen Neugent, Mr. and Mrs. J.H. Neugent of Dublin, Mrs. Videlle Baskin, Edward Baskin, Miss Jimmie Houlton and Mrs. Mary Collier of Ramer and E.C. Andrews of Dozier.

Members of the Stones Woman's Club attended the tea of the Federation of Women's Club held at the Woman's Club in Montgomery Friday afternoon.

Mrs. J.W. Sellers and Mrs. W.G. Sellers were representations from the Ramer Civic Club to the Federation of Women's Clubs tea in Montgomery Friday.

The Ramer Dramatic Club will entertain the senior members at a picnic June 4.

Members of the graduating class of Montgomery County High School were entertained at a picnic at Sullivan's Lake Saturday night by Miss Frances Howard Sullivan.

The Pike Road High School graduating class will present its annual play Friday night in the school auditorium. The annual baccalaureate sermon will be delivered in the auditorium next Sunday at 3 pm by the Rev. Don E. Marietta.

Pupils of the fifth and sixth grades of Pine Level School will represent the school in the music festival to be held in Montgomery Sunday.

Instead of the usual itinerary Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent, will spend this week visiting the different communities of the county to perfect plans for the annual Summer canning program and for the vegetable exhibit to be given on the curb market the second Wednesday in June.

The Chesser Community Club met on Wednesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. Frank Amason, Miss Helen Amason, newly selected president was in the chair.

The Snowdouth Women's Club will meet June 13 with Mrs. J.H. Smith hostess. Mrs. Frances Hagen will be director. A book review will be given.

The Ramer Baptist W.M.S. met on Monday afternoon the church in monthly business session. The meeting was opened with a devotional service led by Mrs. J.W. Dunford. Officers gave monthly reports Mrs. J.E. Morriss president appointed Mrs. A.L. Carter and Miss Mayme Carter the church cheering committee for June. In the absence of Mrs. M.B. Ruston secretary, Mrs. W.V. Neville served as secretary pro tem. Eighteen members were present.

Members of the 11th Grade of the Montgomery County High School gave a mock class night exercise at the Chapel hour Friday morning under the direction of Misses Frances Porter and Mary Virginia Elgin. The presentation was said to have been one of the best chapel exercises of the present team.

"Not in the Minutes," a one act comedy was presented recently at Montgomery County High School by the F.F.A. Club under the direction of Prof. J. E. Morriss. Characters were James Horace Sellers, Seals Menefee, Whit-Athey, Arden Bradley, James Watson, J.T. House, Elwyn McGhee, Ray Ellison, Joe Richard Norman and Vivian Morse.

The following delegates will represent the LaPine Methodist charge at the district conference to be held in Opp June 6-7. G.E. Webster, Mrs. Viola Stough, Mrs. Frank McLean, W.I. Wilborn, W.L. Petrey Jr., Mrs. W.H. Lowman. Alternates will be Tyre Spear, Farley Bright, John Curry, R.F. Scarborough, Mrs. B.L. Hughen and Mrs. W.L. Petey, Jr.

June 10, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

The following entrants are announced for the 4-H clothing contest in Montgomery County: Claire Fannin and Mary Frances Meriwether, of the Pike Road Junior Club; and Jessie Dell Smilie, Cumi Hall, Beatrice Hicks, and Clora Ella Paulk, of the Ramer Senior Club. The clothing champion will be given a trip to Auburn to the annual State short course the latter part of August.

The Round Table Club of Grady will hold its annual picnic June 20.

Delegates elected by the Ramer quarterly conference to the district conference at Elba June 20-21 are J.E. Felton, W.C. Jackson, Mrs. C.N. Adams, Miss Lois Alford, Mrs. U. Turnipseed and E.G. Barnes. Alternatives are A. C. Jones, Morgan C. Story, Miss Beunah Pugh, A. J. Smilie, Mrs. J.E. Felton and G.C. Turnipseed. The Rev. W.O. Calhoun, pastor, and W.A. Cantey lay leader, also will attend as members of the conference.

The Ramer Methodist W.M. S. will meet Tuesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. N.J. Cowles, with Mrs. C. E. Rushing as joint hostess. Mrs. Lillie Brooks will be leader. The topic for study will be "The Missionary Society of the Methodist Church in Brazil." Quarterly reports will be made by all officers and committee chairman. "Sunshine bags" with special offerings for Cajun work will be turned in at this time. Mrs. Cowles will direct a special program of music preceding the mission study.

Mrs. E.E. Dryden entertained members of the Round Table Club of Grady at a luncheon at her home Wednesday. Cut flowers from the garden of the hostess were used on the luncheon table and in vases in the living and dining rooms. Members of the club are Mrs. C.D. Keener, president; Mrs. A.J Bigger, vice president, Mrs. Lucien Anderson, secretary, Mrs. T.B. Skipper, treasurer, Mrs. S.C. Athey, Mrs. W.V. Bell, Mrs. C.W. Collier, Mrs. E.E. Dryden, Mrs. W.M. Weaver, Mrs. J.L. Tucker, Mrs. G.L. Harris, Mrs. H.H. Hassey, Mrs. C.E. Mills, Mrs. O.B. Tucker, Mrs. M.M. Tucker, Mrs. E.F. Wingard, Mrs. W.M. Mills.

The Pine Level Baptist W.M.S. will meet Wednesday afternoon at the church. Mrs. J.M. Townsend president will be in the chair.

The Pinedale Woman's Club will meet Tuesday afternoon with Mrs. Marvin Berry, hostess, and Mrs. James Stoner, director. A program will be given on the subject, "Widening Horizons," and roll call will be answered with "My Air Castle," Mrs. James McInnis will preside.

The Snowdoun Woman's Club will meet Wednesday afternoon with Mrs. J.H. Smith hostess and Mrs. Frances J. Hagen, director. Roll call will be answered with current events. The program will consist of a book review.

() exercises were held at Pine Level Junior High School Tuesday morning when certificates were presented seven girls. The following program was given Class History: Kathleen McCullough, class prophecy Margaret Barnett, historian Mary Frances Guice valedictory, Alice Jewel Townsend. The key of knowledge was presented by Alice Jewel Townsend to Helen Barnett of the Junior Two Class. An unheralded number on the program was the presentation of hand painted scenery for the stage to the school as the class gift. The scenery was painted by Miss Lillian DuBose, Prof. Walter T. McKee principal made the acceptance speech. Special music was given by Mrs. Jessie Lee Money. Certificates for the completion of Junior High School work were presented the following: Essie Jackson, Mary Frances Guice, Alice Jewel Townsend, Margaret Barnett, Irene Little, Kathleen McCullough, Myrtle Wingard.

The following teachers from Pine Level will leave June 1 for Ashville N.C. to attend Summer school; Mrs. Susie Thomason Winford, Miss Alma Smilie, Miss Ruby Smilie, Miss Zula McNeil. Accompanying them will be Morriss Wingard; Prof. Walter T McKee principal of Pine Level School has entered the University of Alabama for Summer course. Miss Ruth McNeill is at State Teacher College in Troy for the Summer session.

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent, will have the following itinerary this week: Monday, preliminary preparations for the city canning plant, an FERA project, Tuesday forenoon, presentations for the club vegetable show to be given Wednesday on the curb market; afternoon Pinedale Civic Club; Wednesday vegetable exhibit Thursday; Sellers Civic Club; Friday, LeGrand Community Club; Saturday, office and curb market.

The LaPine Civic Club will meet June 19 with Mrs. J.S. Lansdon, Mrs. Frank Crowell and Mrs. Ralph Davis, hostesses, Mrs. L. H. Hudson will be director. A book review will be given by Mrs. Mamie Thorington. Rollcall will be answered with an Alabama writer.

The annual county rally of home demonstration clubs will be held in July at Pike Road. All clubs in the Montgomery County Council will attend and give their annual reports.

The LeGrand Community Club will meet Friday afternoon with Mrs. G.B. Chesnutt hostess. Rollcall will be answered with current events. A book review will be given by the county home agent, Mrs. Thorington.

The Smilietown Community Club will hold its monthly meeting June 21, with Mrs. H.H. Sullivan, Miss Lydia Mae Sullivan and Mrs. Claud Sullivan, hostesses. A 4-H program will be given with Miss Frances Howard Sullivan, director.

June 25, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

The annual 4-H camp for girls will open the afternoon of July 4 at Camp Grandview, under the auspices of the Y.M.C.A and the County Home Demonstration Agent. There will be approximately 85 county girls in attendance. At the same time the Y.W.C.A. will open its usual camping session and in consequence it will be a joint camp for two organizations.

The Montgomery County Rally for Woman's Club will held at Pike Road on July 11. All home demonstration clubs of the county will attend and annual reports will be given by the directors of the club. Mrs. J. Sellers Davis of Pike Road, president of the County Council, will preside. The program, now being prepared, will be announced later. The Pike Road club, as hostess, has announced that it will provide iced tea for all the clubs, each of which will bring its own basket dinner.

The Chesser Civic Community Club will sponsor a children's clinic Wednesday afternoon in connection with its usual monthly meeting. Dr. J.L. Bowman, county health officer, will conduct the clinic, in which children of a year old or less will be immunized.

The Smilietown Community Club will meet Thursday afternoon at the home of Mrs. H.H. Sullivan. Mrs. Claud Sullivan and Miss Lydia Mae Sullivan will be joint hostesses. Miss Frances Howard Sullivan, who returned Friday from the National 4-H Camp in Washington, will be in charge of the program.

The Pintlala Community Club will hold its monthly meeting Thursday afternoon, with Miss Corrie Frances Garrett, director. Roll call will be answered with the name of a writer. Mrs. Mamie Thorington will give a book review. Mrs. Frank Shackelford will be hostess.

The Ramer Civic Club will hold its monthly meeting Tuesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. M.R. Rushton, with Mrs. W.O. Sellers joint hostess. The club will observe its annual program on literature. Roll call will be answered with interesting facts about Alabama writers.

The Stones Woman's Club met Friday afternoon with Mrs. Irby Whittle, hostess, and Mrs. S.M. Price, program director. Roll call was answered with the names of late novels and their authors. The subject of the program was Alabama writers.

The Snowdoun Woman's Club will hold a social meeting Wednesday afternoon. The club sponsored a chicken supper at the clubhouse Friday night to make funds for the general treasury.

The Pinedale Civic Club will have a spend-the-day party Tuesday. Mrs. R.W. Erke and Mrs. O.O. Jones will be hostesses.

Delegates from the Ramer Methodist Church to the district conference in Elba Thursday were; W.O. Calhoun, pastor, Mrs. S.U. Turnipseed, president of the W.M.S. and Mrs. J.E. Felton, vice president; M.C. Story, A.C. Jones and J.E. Pelton, stewards; and Miss La Margaret Turnipseed.

New officers have been elected as follows by Rita B. Smith Chapter No. 290, Order of Eastern Star at Ramer: Mrs. Abbie Rue Anderson, Grady, worthy matron, G.C. McDowell, Ramer, associate matron, Mrs. Mattie Brooks, Ramer, associate matron, Roger Daniel, Pine Level, associate matron, Mrs. Newtie Rushton, Ramer, treasurer, Mrs. Martha Benhow, Pine Level, conductress, Mrs. Lucy Daniel Pine Level, associate conductress.

A farm meeting Friday night at the home of Jimmie Kirksey, near Plagah assembled about 50 farmers from neighboring communities. Prof. J.E. Morriss, head of the vocational agriculture department of the county high school spoke to the assembly on the necessity of tagging their old cotton to prevent losing money on it.

A canning center at Feltondale will be opened Thursday morning for families on relief. Canning will be done at Pine Level Thursday afternoon at the home of L.H. Alford, where a relief canning center has been prepared. Miss Madelle Milligan, local field worker of the Montgomery County Relief Committee, will be in charge.

The canning center for relief families was opened at Grady Tuesday. Five families canned a total of 138 containers of vegetables.

The canning center for relief families at Dublin was opened Wednesday. Eight families canned a total of 2,505 containers. Plans have been completed for a dying plant also at Dublin, in order that vegetables may be preserved by both the canning and drying method. C.E. Rushing, local farmer, has donated the use of a former house, which will serve all the purposes of a drying plant.

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent, will have the following itinerary this week: Monday, canning center in the county; Tuesday, Ramer Civic Club; Wednesday, Chesser Community Club; Thursday, Pintlala Community Club; Friday, special work; Saturday, office and curb market. Mrs. Thorington will visit the city canning plant each morning during the week before leaving for other appointments.

The annual meeting of the Board of Directors of the Montgomery County Tuberculosis Sanitarium will be held at the Gay Teague Hotel Tuesday at 11 am. A full attendance has been requested by I. Fred Solomon, president.

May 27, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

The following boys from Beats 13 and 14 left Friday for the Civilian Conservation Corps: George Moschel, Horace Wilhoite, Thaxton Waters, Mathew Jackson, Joe Bryran Lawrence, Fred Russell, Walton Wingard, Furman Green, James Register, Fred Jackson, J.W. Jackson, Otis McGhee, O.C. McNeill, Marvin Hooks, Sanford Littles, Earl Bozeman and Cleavy Johnson.

A total of 239 containers were filled with vegetables at the relief canning center at Feltondale Thursday. Fifty cans were filled at the relief center at Grady Tuesday and 216 at the Dublin Center Monday.

The Ramer F. F. A. will hold a camp on Lake Martin Aug 27, 30.

A play will be presented at Ramer at an early date under the auspices of the Ramer Civic Club. Players will also be presented at the Pine Level and LaPine under the sponsorship of civic organizations.

The Ramer Baptist W.M.S. held its monthly Royal Service meeting Monday afternoon. Taking part on the program were Miss Marie James of Hollis, Okla. Mrs. J.W. Dunford, Mrs. P.H. Harris, Miss Mamie Carter and Mrs. Pearson of Cocca, Fla., Mrs. J.E. Felton and Mrs. A.L. Carter were hostesses and Miss Maud Hobbie leader. The Rev. W.H. Cook pastor conducted the devotional service.

Eighty-five Montgomery County 4-H girls returned Saturday morning from Camp Grandview where their annual camp was held.

The Pinedale Civic Club will hold a spend-the-day party July 24 at the home of the Misses McInnis. Roll call will be answered with gleanings from the county rally which will be attended by the club Wednesday.

The Stones Civic Club will hold its monthly meeting the fourth Friday with Mrs. J.E. Lloyd as hostess. Mrs. J.A. Brown will be director. Mrs. B.A. Capell will make a talk on Early Settleman of Central Alabama. Roll call will be answered with the name of an Indian town or village.

The annual district meeting of Primitives Baptist churches of the second district caused by the scarcity of vegetables due to the extreme heat in June.

Members of the Pintlala Community Club will attend the annual club rally at Pike Road July 11 in lieu of their regular monthly meeting. Members of the Pike Road Club, the Smilietown Club and the Ramer Club will also attend the rally in lieu of monthly meetings.

Annual cemetery cleaning will be held at Pisgah Monday. All interested in the church and cemetery have been asked to assist either with labor or monetary offerings.

Mrs. P.H. Harris and Mrs. W.P. Huey will be hostesses to the Ramer Methodist W.M.S. July 10 Mrs. J.D. Turnipseed will be leader.

Mrs. D.E. Collier and Mrs. J.N. Cook have been appointed to the church clean-up committee of the Ramer Methodist Church for July.

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington county home demonstration agent will have the following itinerary this week. Monday and Tuesday, canning centers, Wednesday afternoon till Saturday morning, 4-H camp at Grandview, Saturday, office and curb market.

The annual district meeting of the second district of the Conecuh River Association of Primitive Baptist Churches will be held at Pisgah July 13-15 inclusive.

A reunion of the descendants of the late R.J. and Sally Dismukes Sims, held at the old home at China Grove Thursday, assembled the following children and grandchildren: Mr. and Mrs. Louis T. Head and children, Louis, Jr., James and Albert, of Troy; Mr. and Mrs. Hosea H. Sellers and children, Lucy, Hosea III, Sarah Lillian, Grady Reynolds and Virginia, of Post Oak; Mr. and Mrs. W.G. Campbell and children, Lillian Grace, Edmond Sims and Dick, of Troy; Mr. and Mrs. Glyndon L. Jones and children, Glyndon, Jr. Cora Lillian and Sally Julia of Macedonia; Mr. and Mrs. James B. Sims and son, James, Jr. of China Grove; Mr. and Mrs. Dick Sims and children, Mary Elizabeth and Richard Joseph II of Troy; Mr. and Mrs. Horace C. Sims and children, Jeanette and Malcolm of China Grove. Special guests were William Bowen and Jimmie Harralson of Troy, and Mrs. J.D. Farnell of China Grove.

July 2, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

The 121st Motor Transport Company Alabama National Guard will leave Ramer, July 27 for two weeks training at Fort McClellan. The company will include three commissioned officers and 51 enlisted men.

All officers but two of the Ramer Lodge A.F. and A.M. were reelected when the annual election was held Saturday. New officers are W.M. Weaver, Grady junior warden and H.C. Gardner Pisgah junior deacon. Officers reelected were F.P. Hicks, Dublin, worshipful master, Lucien Anderson, Grady, senior deacon, Claud M. Brooks, Ramer: treasurer, H.D. Smith, Ramer, secretary; Coleman Wingard, Center Point, senior deacon, A.M. Harrod, Ramer, tier. Officers will be installed Saturday night July 7.

Edwin Chesnutt will go to Auburn the latter part of July to represent the Ramer Chapter Future Farmers of Alabama at the Summer conference of the F.F.A. W. D. Smilie president and Whit Athey, secretary are also expected to attend. They will be accompanied by Prof. J.E. Morriss chapter adviser.